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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the terms of reference of the Subsidiary Body

PORTUGAL

Following the consultation from 2nd March regarding the Terms of Reference of the subsidiary body that examines the nominations to the 2003 Convention Representative List, I hereby send you our comments on the subject:

1. The mandate of the subsidiary body’s members should be of two years, with the renewal of half its members every year;

2. The number of members in the subsidiary body should not be increased, unless the Secretariat’s human resources are also increased;

3. The subsidiary body should not be divided into smaller working groups, for the decisions must be taken with the agreement of all its members;

4. We believe that the consultative body which now evaluates the nominations to the Urgent Safeguarding List might also evaluate the nominations to the Representative List, ensuring a grater coherence and independence of points of view.  

5. We consider that, even though this is not the perfect solution, a maximum number of nominations should be examined each year so that proper attention can be given to each element by the Committee. Furthermore, the Representative List should be an instrument for ICH promotion and visibility, and an excessive number of elements inscribed each year might impair this most important feature. In this sense, we agree that the current priority dispositions to evaluate nominations in place for 2011 (Decision 4 COM 19, paragraph 8) should go on being applied for the future;

6. We also consider that the Representative List should be as inclusive as possible and aimed at fostering cooperation among State Parties; therefore, transnational nominations should have precedence regarding single State Party nominations, and an easier and faster process should be envisaged to allow new similar elements to join already inscribed ICH elements.

Fernando Andresen Guimarães

President

Portuguese Commission for UNESCO

14th June 2011

Comments on the criteria for INSCRIPTION
1. The existing criteria were established after intense and thorough discussions among experts and reflect the provisions in the Convention. They were also formulated in a way that allowed the former 90 masterpieces of the oral and intangible heritage of humanity formerly proclaimed to be integrated in the Representative List without conflicting with the dispositions in the Convention. 

2. There are already 213 elements on the Representative List and 16 elements in the Urgent Safeguarding List inscribed under these criteria. Therefore, substantial changes to the criteria must be carefully examined vis a vis the already inscribed elements so preserve the credibility and coherence of the lists.

3. Consequently, we believe that the present criteria for inscription on the lists of the Convention should be maintained, even though they may be rephrased to become more explicit. At the same time, an explanation of each criterion should be included in the Operational Directives, so as to clarify its meaning and facilitate the filling of the nominations forms and its subsequent evaluation.
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